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Inquiry into: Review of aspects of the Independent Commission Against 
Corruption Act 1988  

SUBMISSION BY: PROFESSOR NICHOLAS COWDERY AO QC FAAL 

28 July 2022 

______________________________________  

 

 

I was invited by email message on 16 June 2022 to make a submission to the inquiry “in [my] legal 
expertise”. This submission is made in my personal capacity.  

I am presently (among other appointments) an Adjunct Professor in the Sydney Institute of 
Criminology, University of Sydney and a Visiting Professorial Fellow in the Faculty of Law & Justice, 
University of New South Wales. I am a former Director of Public Prosecutions for NSW (1994-2011) 
and I was a Barrister from 1971 to 2017. I have been an Associate (Acting) Judge of the District Court 
of NSW for periods in 1988, 1989 and 1990. I am a member of the Centre for Public Integrity 
(www.publicintegrity.org.au ) Committee for a National Integrity Commission. I am a member of the 
Committee of the NSW Council for Civil Liberties. 

On 23 June 2016 I made a submission to this Committee during its Inquiry into the “ICAC Inspector’s 
Report to Premier: The Inspector’s Review of the ICAC” and on 28 July 2020 I made a submission to 
the Inquiry into the “Reputational Impact on an Individual being Adversely Named in the ICAC’s 
Investigations”. I adhere to the views I expressed in those submissions.  

TERMS OF REFERENCE 

That the Committee on the Independent Commission Against Corruption (ICAC) inquire into and report on 
aspects of the Independent Commission Against Corruption Act 1988 to determine whether the Act 
continues to be effective and appropriate, with particular reference to: 
  

1) the time standards in place for the ICAC to finalise reports and the relevant practices in other 
jurisdictions; 
  
2) the existing mechanism of judicial review; 
  
3) the role and powers of the Inspector of the ICAC. 

 

GENERAL SUBMISSION 

In general terms I agree with and support the submissions made to this Inquiry by the NSW Council 
for Civil Liberties.  

I had some involvement in the preparation of those submissions in my capacity as a member of the 
Committee of the NSWCCL and I see no need to expand on those submissions here. 

I add brief submissions on the Terms of Reference below. 






